Connecticut Society for Psychoanalytic Psychology

Minutes for the Executive Board Meeting

September 27, 2008

Present:  Jill Delaney, Deborah Mazza, Nancy Sachner, Matthew Shaw, Rosalind Atkins, George Hagman, Mary Daly, Eileen Becker-Dunn, Wendy Stewart, Lois Fox, Michael Kahn, Fred Koerner, Allison Brownlow, Barbara Marcus, Dale Ortmeyer, Mickey Silverman, Dean Leone.
Absent:  James Galloway
Minutes
I. Jill Delaney welcomed new board members:  Elaine Hunter, Mary Daly, Nancy Sachner, and Matthew Shaw.

II. Corresponding Secretary: Elaine Hunter reported that she was in conversation with Eileen Becker-Dunn and Nancy Sachner about the responsibilities of the Corresponding Secretary and had no reports at the present time.
III. New Members:  Eileen Becker-Dunn reported that Claudio Negrao, Caren Glickson (renewal), Stephanie Schachner, and Neayka Sahay became members over the summer.  She also discussed Susan Goodman’s application for membership and submitted it for a vote.  The application for membership was approved by the Board.  Ms. Becker-Dunn further described the process by which applications for membership can be downloaded from the internet and the advantages of such an approach.  Mickey Silverman raised questions about steps that could be taken in responding to persons interested in membership (follow up letters, increasing the accessibility of seminars, etc).  Barbara Marcus mentioned the possibility of a beginners program in psychoanalysis.  Nancy Sachner clarified that a form letter is on file that can be distributed to persons interested in membership.  Wendy Stewart discussed case conferences and other programming that could be more accessible and clinically directed.  She also raised the possibility of offering supervision of some kind.  Barbara Marcus raised the issue of trainees’ sometimes limited experience and even bias against psychoanalytic approaches.  Nancy Sachner suggested that if a trainee makes it to an event, they are already at least somewhat interested.  Jill Delaney discussed a possible workshop focusing on biases against psychoanalysis and recommended that we hold discussions about CSPP after talks.  A committee was established to address continuing education:  Lois Fox, Barbara Marcus, Deborah Mazza, and George Hagman.    

IV. Treasurer:  Roz Atkins provided data concerning the organization’s present financial standing.  The figures suggested that there is roughly an $11,000 debt; however, numerous people commented that the data and spreadsheet may need amending, and Roz mentioned that the financial situation will improve once dues are collected.  She clarified that bills from the Lawn Club, especially the cost of food, accounted for much of the spending.  Allison Brownlow offered cost cutting suggestions such as using Kinkos online for printing.  She also raised the question of allowing Kinkos to have the membership addresses.  Deborah Mazza, Allison Brownlow and others discussed the best ways to utilize Stephanies Kloos’ services and how to reduce costs.  Jill Delaney questioned whether we could use Microsoft Publisher or other programs.  Mickey Silverman, Jill Delaney, and Roz Atkins asked if we could clarify publishing costs so that we can make informed decisions about printing options.  Nancy Sachner asked that Stephanie’s responsibilities be clarified so that she is clear whether the newsletter is a core part of her work.  Deborah Mazza and Jill Delaney suggested we should expect to receive roughly $7-8,000 from dues.  Barbara Marcus reported that Bill McGillivray, from Section IV of Division 39, had not received our dues.  Roz provided Barbara with both the check number and date to verify payment.  

V. Outreach:  Nancy Sachner reported that she is working with Fred Koerner on a collaborative conference with WNEIP.  

VI. Scientific Meetings:  George Hagman described a series of upcoming scientific meetings and emphasized the change in date for Joyce Slochower’s talk (November 8th).  The meetings are as follows:
a. Psyche, Self and Soul – Gerald Gargiulo.  September 27, 2008.

b. Idealizations and Collisions in the Analytic Encounter: Winnicott and His Patients – Joyce Slochower.  November 8, 2008.

c. Transference Focused Psychotherapy – Frank Yeomans.  December 6, 2008.

d. The Self at the End of Life – Joan Berzoff.  March 7, 2009.

e. Panel: The Rhetoric of Diagnosis and the Practice of Psychotherapy – Rita McCleary, Annita Sawyer, and Dennis McCaughan.  May 9, 2009.

Allison Brownlow recommended Joan Berzoff’s talk to the group, and then asked whether we have a systematic way of following up with people who attend the talks but are not members.  George Hagman questioned whether names and addresses could be compiled.  Mickey Silverman, Allison Brownlow, and Jill Delaney discussed the process by which the listserv can be used for communications among members. 

VII. Newsletter:  Mickey Silverman reported that the newsletter was completed on time and should be arriving any day.  She said that she had acquired numerous submissions for the present publication and had additional submissions in place for the next newsletter.  She asked whether more definitive guidelines for the word count of submissions would be helpful.  She discussed having a panel of people identified at the beginning of the year to cover events rather than relying on last minute pleas.  She also discussed obtaining advanced copies of presenters’ talks for the persons reviewing the events.  She discussed some sections of the present newsletter that are worth noting and in particular specific readers to follow.  She asked Board members to recommend strong writers to her and topics to cover in upcoming newsletters.  She described a strategy to promote continuity across newsletters by offering space for people to respond to prior articles.  She also discussed the question and answer format and the photo essay section.  Michael Kahn asked if we could clarify the cost depending on the number of pages.  George Hagman suggested we have one larger special edition newsletter per year.  Mickey suggested that people who give talks in other venues submit their transcripts for the newsletter.
VIII. Long-Range Planning:  Wendy Stewart provided members with the updated Policies and Procedures Manual and suggested that everyone familiarize themselves with them.  She asked that we keep them on file.  She suggested that the completion of these documents will free up the committee to focus on other issues such as the website and outreach to younger clinicians.  
IX. Regional Representative Committee Chairs:  
a. Lois Fox (Fairfield County) discussed Emily and Mark ? who have developed a unique, stepwise approach to psychological testing.  She said that they blend psychoanalysis and research.
b. Michael Kahn (Hartford County) reported that he will attend the Connecticut Psychological Association Meeting in Windsor this Fall and hand out brochures for CSPP.  He discussed the difficulties finding new members and welcomed suggestions about recruitment.  
c. Allison Brownlow (New Haven County) distributed a flyer advertising the New Haven Region Mini-Meeting, Psychoanalysis and the Cinema, that will include a showing of “The Diving Bell and the Butterfly” and subsequent discussion.  She said that many people have expressed interest in CSPP but that everyone seems quite busy.  She returned to the question of the ethics of allowing Kinkos to have members’ addresses and requested that the Board approve the action.  She asked about the process by which she could use the listserv in order to advertise events electronically.  Eileen Becker-Dunn asked if others understood the new process by which Social Workers receive Continuing Education Credits.  Mary Daly explained the steps involved.  Eileen also informed everyone that NASW, the CEU-granting agency, will provide free advertising for all scientific meetings in their newsletter and on their website as part of the fee we pay them.  
X. Registrar:  Mary Daly reported that 36 people had pre-registered for the talk today.  She explained that CEUs cost $5.  George Hagman asked how these costs are distributed across disciplines.  Lois Fox said that more state employees may be interested in our events given the CEUs.  
XI. Liaison Committee Chairs:
a. WCSPP:  Jim Galloway was not present and did not submit a report.

b. WNEPS:  Fred Koerner reported slow but steady progress developing joint programming.  He said the pace and scope of the cooperation was limited.  He described one particular activity that was being planned – a discussion group addressing analyzability, establishing and maintaining an analytic practice, and/or other topics.  He said that the CSPP subcommittee meeting had been productive but that there were some differences in perspective.  They decided that a discussion format would be preferable to didactic programming, that a small group may be better than a large gathering, and that a CSPP member, who is not a member of WNEIP, should most likely chair the event.  He said that one event would most likely be scheduled and then additional programming could be considered for the future if there is sufficient interest.  He explained that candidates and recent graduates would probably be the target audience and that the sub-committee would be meeting again to discuss these details soon.  Jill Delaney asked for further information about who would chair the event and what factors would inform the decision.  Fred said that Dale Ortmeyer and Deborah Mazza would be effective given Dale’s seniority and perspective, and Deborah’s wide range of experiences in the organization.  Fred clarified that the sub-committee is comprised of Mickey Silverman, Barbara Marcus, Joan Wexler, and himself.  He said that he has been impressed by the goodwill coming from WNEIP but that members are quite busy and therefore have little time and energy for the fostering cooperative events.  He said we could try to organize a joint committee with WNEIP but that CSPP would most likely need to organize events and the invite WNEIP to collaborate.  Jill Delaney said that they may not need us as much as we need them.  Wendy Stewart said that CSPP is much more established now compared with before and therefore we are better able to stand alone also.  Barbara Marcus said that past attempts at collaboration have been successful and so we should pitch a proposal and see how WNEIP responds.  Mickey Silverman asked how open WNEIP members would be discussing the suitability of psychoanalysis versus psychotherapy in varied situations.  Fred said he thought WNEIP members would be far more open to such discussions than in the past.
c. Division 39:  Barbara Marcus discussed the process by which information flows to and from this organization and the Division.  She further talked about the submission of a local chapter report.  Dale Ortmeyer asked if information concerning the Division could go on the listserv.  Barbara informed people that the PEP CD-ROM was now available at a reduced fee.  Barbara said she had more information to discuss but that she would wait until the next meeting given the time.
The Board Meeting was adjourned at 9:58 a.m.



Respectfully Submitted, 



Matthew Shaw Ph.D.



Recording Secretary

